

Navin Patel

Please ask for Rob Rowe

Our ref: 4500033 **Your ref: Date:** 5 June 2017

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000

I can confirm that the information requested is held by Westminster City Council. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

With regard to formal Bus Stops and Bus Stands on the Westminster Highway Network the vast majority have been established for many decades and would have been identified by predecessor organisations of that time. Since 1999 Transport for London (TfL) has been the main authority responsible for the implementation of new Bus Stops and Bus Stands on both the Westminster Highway Network and the strategic TfL Transport for London Road Network (TLRN) and with regard to the former the City Council is consulted about any new location, especially where there are other traffic and kerbside management considerations. So on this basis it is advised that anyone concerned about the location of Bus Stops on the Public Highway should first contact TfL in the first instance at: tfl.gov.uk or TfL Customer Services, 4 th Floor, 14 Pier Walk, London SE10 0ES.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45

Fax: 01625 524510 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully

Rob Rowe Highways Infrastructure & Public Realm